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PER CURIAM:*

Susan Ann Lindsey, pro se, appeals the denial of her motion
for a reduction of sentence.  We AFFIRM.

I.
After pleading guilty to possession of a listed chemical with

intent to manufacture a controlled substance, and possession of a
firearm during a drug-trafficking crime, Lindsey was sentenced in
May 1991 to ten years imprisonment for possession, and a
consecutive five-year term for the firearm offense.  Her offense
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level for the possession offense was calculated pursuant to
U.S.S.G. § 2D1.1, based on the amount of methamphetamine that could
have been manufactured with the precursor chemicals.

In 1995, Lindsey moved under 18 U.S.C. § 3582(c)(2) for a
sentence reduction pursuant to § 2D1.11, which became effective in
November 1991, and established a base offense level for possession
of precursor chemicals.  The district court denied the motion,
accepting the magistrate judge's finding (objected to by Lindsey)
that, because Lindsey's offense involved the attempt to manufacture
methamphetamine, retroactive application of § 2D1.11 would not
change the sentence, because § 2D1.11(c) provides that, if the
offense involved, inter alia, attempting to manufacture a
controlled substance, § 2D1.1 (the provision under which Lindsey
was sentenced) is applicable.

II.
A refusal to reduce a sentence under § 3582(c)(2) is reviewed

only for abuse of discretion.  United States v. Shaw, 30 F.3d 26,
28-29 (5th Cir. 1994).  Based upon our review of the record, the
finding that Lindsey's offense involved the attempt to manufacture
methamphetamine was not clearly erroneous.  See United States v.
Mimms, 43 F.3d 217, 220 (5th Cir. 1995).  Accordingly, because the
sentence under § 2D1.11(c) would be the same as that imposed, the
district court did not abuse its discretion by refusing to reduce
it.
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III.
For the foregoing reasons, the denial of Lindsey's motion to

reduce sentence is
AFFIRMED.


